
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 June 20, 2011 
  
 7:00 p.m.  

 

 Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Rd., 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
 

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 

questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Rand Diamond 
Paul Grant 
Hilary Lee 
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ellen Van Wart 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MAY 2011 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
 
4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 MAY 2011 SUMMARY REPORT 

 MISSION STATEMENT REVIEW 
         
 

5. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
            

6. ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

May 16, 2011 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village of Glencoe.  The following members were present: 

   
  Joe Keefe, Vice Chairman 
  Rand Diamond 

Paul Grant 
Hilary Lee  

  Mitch Melamed 
  John Nesbitt   
  Ellen Van Wart                                                                                                   

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE APRIL 2011 MEETING MINUTES  

The April 2011 Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the April financial report.   

 The weather in April was horrible with 15 days of rain and 8 wash out 
days. 

 The poor weather resulted in revenues coming up short of budget.  
Payroll and expense savings allowed the club to achieve budgeted net 
operating income. 

 It was suggested that a Scottish event is planned for next spring season 
to generate play during the cool and wet weather. 

  It was reported that Green To Tee is up to date with their payments.  
The club will be considering proposals for future business with GTT at 
the end of June. 

 It was recommended that a discussion take place with GTT on the use of 
the range.  They must adhere to the policy of using only half of the range. 

 Joe Keefe informed the committee that he would have a discussion with 
the Village Board regarding netting on the range. 

 The mission statement was reviewed.  Several suggestions were made 
and it will be presented again for approval at the June meeting. 

 Joe Keefe reviewed the agenda procedures and reminded the committee 
that you may only take action on items that are listed on the agenda. 

 A question was raised asking if the state has jurisdiction over advisory 
board meetings.  Joe Keefe answered that the meetings are subject to the 
states regulations and also to the open meetings act. 

 Joe Keefe distributed a ‘Draft Survey of Needs and Direction’.  It was 
recommended that the survey use a ranking format versus a narrative 
format.  Joe will return to the committee with an updated survey at a 
future meeting. 

 It was confirmed that the last meeting of committee members Rand 
Diamond, Paul Grant and Hilary Lee will be in June. 



 Joe Keefe asked the committee to recommend any residents that may be 
interested in serving on the Golf Advisory Committee. 

 It was suggested that the committee go on line to local review sites and 
insert their personal comments to try to push old information off of the 
site. 

 A discussion took place regarding lengthening the 11th hole by putting 
the tee box closer to the 18th hole tee box.  

 It was recommended that a master plan for the golf club be included in 
future capital plans. 

 
5.  NEXT MEETING OF THE GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 The next meeting of the Golf Advisory Committee was scheduled for 
Monday June 20, 2011 at the Glencoe Golf Club. 
 

6.  ADJOURNMENT 

 There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 

 8:10 p.m. 

 

 

 
 



 

 

                              

Glencoe Golf Club 
               

 
 
To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  June 10, 2011 
 
Subject: May 2011 Monthly Report                
                                       

  
Financial Overview:   May’s weather was the wettest in Chicago weather history.  Two 
major storms dropped 7 inches of rain in a seven day span.  Carts were not allowed on 
the course 11 days out of the month and 6 days were a complete washout. In addition 
to the rain we had 10 days with high temperatures in the 50’s. Total revenues were 
$172,665 vs. a budget of $219,795.   
   

  
2011 Actual 
 

 
2010 Actual 

May Rounds 3,277 4,199 

Average Rate     $35.39     $37.78 

FYTD Rounds 4,628 6,872 

 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $122,600 vs. a budget of $160,900.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $5,496 vs. a budget of $7,100.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $5,095 vs. a budget of $6,500.   
 
Rentals:  Pull cart rentals totaled $2,094 vs. a budget of $2,300; electric carts totaled  
$17,890 vs. a budget of $27,000. 
 
Food & Beverage:  The lease payment of $4,400 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

 The two major storms during the month caused extensive runoff damage 
throughout the course.  All of the bunkers and cart paths had to be repaired 
following each storm event.   

 Massive clean up took place to remove excessive tree limbs and debris that 
washed onto the golf course from the forest north of the golf course property 
line.  



  Mowing of the course was not possible the majority of the month due to wet 
conditions.  Much of the work performed by seasonal staff was on capital 
projects.   

 The range tee expansion project construction was completed.  The area is 
scheduled for sod the first week in June. 

 All of the greens were aerated using ¼ inch tines.  The majority of the tees were 
also core aerated with 3/8 inch tines.   

 The annual flower bed planting was delayed due to the inclement weather.  All 
of the beds will be planted by the first week of June. 
  

2011 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 90 degrees and the low was 
37 degrees. The average high for the month is 67 degrees and the average low is 47 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 8.65 inches against an average of 3.59 inches. 
2010 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 90 degrees and the low was  
35 degrees. The average high was 67 degrees and the average low was 47.  Total 
precipitation was 7.1 inches against an average of 3.59. 
 
Marketing Notes: 

 Members of the Glencoe Golf Club staff were pictured on the cover of the 
Glencoe Chamber of Commerce Community Guide. 

 An ad was placed in the Glencoe Chamber of Commerce Community Guide. 

 An article ran in the Golf Chicago magazine announcing the golf club’s 
Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary designation. 

 A promotion was distributed on Memorial Day inviting golfers to return to the 
club at a later date for reduced rates. 

 An ad was placed in the Korean Golf Guide promoting the golf facility. 

 We continue to utilized Google boost to create a premium listing under the 
google search engine. 

 A premium listing is running monthly in the Golf Chicago magazine directory. 

 Twitter and Facebook profiles have been updated with course news. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 All of the golf course property drains to the pond south of the 17th hole. The 
heavy rains made the maintenance of the outflow pipe, located in the southeast 
corner of the pond, crucial to the drainage of the entire golf course.  The 
Chicago Botanic Garden is responsible for keeping this drain clear of debris.  
During the heavy rainfall we discovered that a more frequent cleaning of this 
drain was necessary.  It is my recommendation that the maintenance of this 
outflow pipe become a shared task of both the CBG and the golf course staff to 
ensure the water is leaving the property as quickly as possible. 

 The Clubhouse Task Force has chosen three firms to present their proposals for 
the clubhouse feasibility study.  Interviews have been scheduled for June 23rd. 

 The putting green construction and seeding was completed May 16th.  

Unfortunately heavy rains washed away the majority of the seedlings forcing us 
to reseed the green following the storm.  This will push back the opening of the 
putting green to the end of August. 

 The practice bunker has been expanded and is open for play. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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DRAFT MISSION STATEMENT 
GLENCOE GOLF CLUB 
 
 
The mission of the Glencoe Golf Club is to provide its guests with an outstanding golf experience, to 

maintain a high level of sustainability, superior customer service, and quality amenities commensurate 

with the requirements and expectations of our guests. The Glencoe Golf Club will provide these 

offerings to golfers of all ages and skill levels, at a competitive price, while focusing on meeting and 

exceeding the goal to remain financially viable.  Annual proceeds are re-invested into the facility in order 

to accomplish our goal of being the premier public golf course on Chicago’s North Shore.  The Glencoe 

Golf Club will endeavor to constantly exceed the expectations of our guests, provide a positive work 

environment for our employees, and conduct all of our business dealings with integrity and distinction. 

 




